Dacamber 1, 1960

Mr. Sam Goldich

Apartment 114

4550 Connecticut Avemue H.W.
Washington 8’ D. C.

Dear Sam:

As you notice, I took my time answering your letter of Hovem~
ber 18. There has been & lot of work here aund some pleasant distractions
from work toco. Earl Turner was here for an evening's visit.

As to George Haxrdin's article, I shall be glad to read the
manuscript. He 18 a very good geologist, and his article is presuns
ably in keeping with his other work. There ought to be more people
like him,

Your committee is doing well in paying some attention to
petroleun geology and none-metamorphic stratigraphy. I have heard a
lot of eriticiem of the G.8.A. Bulletin. Many people here, even
mineralogy-trained recearch geologists, complain there is nothing of
real interest to them in most issues of the Bulletin. Why should the
G.8.A. publish all those immature doctoral dissertations that are only
of local interest, so the argument goes. One geologist here said these
localeinterest papers do not nced and do not deserve the wide circuls-
tion the G.8.A. provides.

Thank you, I am doing very well as to health and am stronger
than last year. There is a continmuing inmprovement. I conduct field
trips for Shell geologists and work very hard on reports that will be
published in the next few years.

Bast wishes.
Sincerely,

H. B. Stenzel
HBS: j1b

Shell Development Company
Exploration & Production Resecarch Division





